
 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
Minutes of a Parish Council Meeting 

Of Broughton Parish Council 
Held on Monday 7th March 2022 at 7.00pm 

At St Marys House, Broughton 
 

Councillors Present 
Cllr Leech (Chairperson) and  Cllr Mills 
 
Clerk to the Council, Mrs C Coles   
 
As only two Councillors were present, the meeting was inquorate. Therefore this would be a reporting meeting 
only. 
 
22/15. To receive apologies for absence  
 Cllr Hands (ill), Cllr Byrne (work) and Cllr Howarth (ill) 
  
22/16. To receive Declarations of Interest under the Council’s Code of Conduct relating to business on the 

agenda  
 No interests were declared. 
 
22/17. Public participation session  
 There were no members of the public present. 
 
22/18. To approve and sign the minutes of the meeting held on 24th January 2022 
  To carry forward to the next meeting. 
 
22/19. To note any matters arising from the minutes not included on this agenda for report only  
 Defibrillator/CPR Training – The Parish Clerk is trying to arrange this. 
  
 Parish Council Elections – A new briefing will be held by CDC with Clerks on Friday 11th March. 
 
22/20. To discuss the Queens Platinum Jubilee in June 
 A draft invitation has been prepared. 
 
22/21. To discuss the ‘20mph initiative’ 
 This is a new OCC initiative.  The proposal is aimed to make streets safer, encourage residents to walk or 

cycle and reduce noise and pollution.  The introduction of 20mph restrictions in other areas has already cut 
speeds and accidents. Research by the UK Transport Research Laboratory has shown that every 1mph 
reduction in average urban speeds can result in a 6% fall in the number of casualties. To carry forward to 
the next meeting. 

 
22/22. To receive an update on Speedwatch 
 A villager in Tadmarton will be contacting the police again for a further update 
 
22/23. Financial Report 

a)   Update on bank balances 
 The Clerk reported an account balance of £9748.47.  The payment for  new highways signage 

is outstanding. 
 
b)  The following payment could not be  approved at this meeting: 

 £150.00 to OALC (membership) 
 To carry forward to the next meeting. 
 
 



 

 

22/24. To receive an update on Planning 
 There have been no applications since the last meeting. 
 
22/25. The following correspondence was received and circulated: 

• Highways, Temporary Road Closure Sandfine Road to Banbury Road on 14th/15th March 2022  

• Thank you letter for donation from St Marys House 
 

22/26. To receive Councillors Reports 
The strimming risk assessment will be signed annually. 
 
Fly Tipping on the back country roads seems to be on the increase again.  The use of CCTV needs 
careful investigation. 

 
22/27. To note next meeting date and time 
  Monday 25th April 2022, Parish Council meeting at 7pm and Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30pm 

 
The meeting closed at 7.30pm.  
 
 

 
 
 


